Yabes, Brandon Uganiza, Oct. 2, 2011 Brandon Uganiza Yabes, 22, of Kapolei died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Rufino "Raf" Jr. and Sherrie, brother Bryan, sister Breanna, girlfriend Roxanne Sakata and grandparents Juanita Yabes and Pedrito Uganiza. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

Yacas, Fernando Villa, *April 5, 2011* Fernando Villa Yacas, 97, of Ewa Beach, a retired Ewa Sugar Mill plantation sugar worker, died at home. He was born in Sinait, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by sons Hannibal and Leslie, daughters Consolacion Bala and Llewellyn Young, 10 grandchildren and 21 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass at noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 April 2011]

**Yagawa, Patsy Takayo,** *July 2, 2011* Patsy Takayo Yagawa, 92, of Honolulu, an Army transportation clerk, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughtersFrancine E. McMurtry and JoAnn Y. Takeuchi, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 July 2011]

**Yagi, Annie Keala,** *Nov.* 28, 2010 Annie Keala Yagi, 86, of Lanai City died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Kaanapali, Maui. She is survived by husband Shigeru; sons Glenn and Richard; daughters Mildred Sakaue, Lorna Oda, Dorna Hayashida and Robin Ancog; sisters Emma Ah Ho and Iwalani Lawrence; 12 grandchildren; 22 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Yagi, Clyde Hiroshi,** *Nov.* 14, 2011 Clyde Hiroshi Yagi, 68, of Honolulu, a Mutual Welding Co. Ltd. secretary and treasurer, died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by mother Kikue, brother Wayne T. and sisters Verne E. Yoshinaga and Vivian C. Yamamoto. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Olivet Baptist Church, 1775 S. Beretania St. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

Yagi, Seikyu "Harold", Sept. 18, 2011 Seikyu "Harold" Yagi, 82, of Wahiawa, a U.S. Postal Service retiree and an Army retiree, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Waiehu, Maui. He is survived by wife Yukie; sons Francis and Earl; daughter Noreen Kinney; brothers Seiyei, Seisho and Walter; sisters Joyce Miyabara, Mildred Yagi, Katherine Norwood, Fumi Sato and Yukie Seredon; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2011]

Yagi, Seisho, *Nov. 23, 2011* Seisho Yagi, 73, of Wailuku, a retired painting estimator at Endo Painting, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Anita; son Clayton; brothers Seiyei and Walter; sisters Joyce Miyabara, Mildred Yagi, Yukie Seredon, Catherine Norwood and Geraldine Sato; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Celebration of life: 5 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Friday at Valley Isle Memorial Park, Haiku, Maui. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

Yagi, Toshiko Naito, *March 17, 2011* Toshiko Naito Yagi, 94, of Kailua died. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by son Thomas; daughters Jane Tsuda, Florence Ouchi, Esther Maru, Joanne Oyama and Diana Hong; two brothers; six sisters; 14 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. In lieu of monetary offerings, donations suggested to your favorite charity. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 March 2011]

**Yago, Julian G.,** *Nov. 15, 2011* Julian G. Yago, 71, of Puhi, Kauai, a retired miller for a newspaper company, died in Garden Isle Healthcare Center. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Rodolfo "Rudy," daughters Marilou Combs and Marilyn Garcia, hanai daughter Sonia Uy, sister Clarita Tabuyo and four grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Dec. 3 at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Lihue Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

**Yakuma, Mitsuo,** *Dec.* 22, 2010 Mitsuo "Battleship" Yakuma, 89, of Aiea, a retired carpenter and Army veteran, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Yukie, son Glenn, daughter Nora Barboza, sister Yoshiko Kaisen, five grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Yamabe, Lily Aiko,** *Aug. 4, 2011* Lily Aiko Yamabe, 81, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Harold H., stepsons Rodney and Randall, brother Yasu Arakaki and sister Jean Rubin. Private services. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2011]

Yamabe, Toyoko S., *Oct. 1, 2011* Toyoko S. Yamabe, 80, of Honolulu, a Credit Bureau of the Pacific credit clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Russell and Wayne; daughter Francine Takano-Yamabe; brothers Tadashi Udo and Shigeo, Mamoru, Sueji, Ronald, Terry and Allan Sasahara; sister Yukie Nishihara; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 November 2011]

Yamada, Dr. Edward Y., Dec. 14, 2010 Dr. Edward Y. Yamada of Honolulu, a physician at several Honolulu hospitals, an Army staff sergeant and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died at home. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Alberta; son Stuart; daughters Tanya, Monica and Trina; hanai daughter Kinue Miki; brothers Yoshitsugu Yamada, and Maurice and Thomas Iha; sisters Maureen Chong and Jocelyn Nishihara; three grandchildren; and three hanai grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel, 2162 Nuuanu Ave. Celebration of life: 2:30 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers or wreaths. No monetary offerings. Donations suggested to "Edward Y. Yamada, M.D. Endowment Fund" through the Kuakini Foundation. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2011]

**Yamada, Haruyoshi,** *Aug.* 25, 2011 Haruyoshi Yamada, 96, of Waialua, a Waialua Agricultural Co. journeyman carpenter, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Kalihi. He is survived by wife Masaye, son Gerrick and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-

Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2011]

**Yamada, John,** *June 18, 2011* John Yamada, 73, of Henderson, Nev., died. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Jean, daughter Wendy Shon, brothers Armin and Gaius, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 July 2011]

Yamada, Leness Hatsuki, *Jan. 5, 2011* Leness Hatsuki Yamada, 86, of Waianae, a plant foreman for Dole, Castle & Cook, died. He was born in Kalahiki, Hawaii. He is survived by daughters Lorna H. Soberano and Lori K. Ledesma; brother Brian; sisters Hilda Kono, Merle Masuda and Thelma Lum; six grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]

**Yamada, Lois Jean,** *Jan.* 20, 2011 Lois Jean Yamada, 78, of Honolulu, formerly of Sioux City, Iowa, a retired psychologist for the Iowa school system, died in Honolulu. She was born in Winner, S.D. She is survived by daughter Holly and brother Robert Scherer. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Yamada, Lorraine Natsuko,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Lorraine Natsuko Yamada, 68, of Hilo, a Custom Sheet Metal Inc. co-owner, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Walter; sons Guy and Keith; daughters Michelle Oda and Wendy Tajiri; brothers Burton, Lloyd, Rodney and Clyde Oshiro; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary Chapel, Hilo. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 February 2011]

Yamada, Randolph Masanao, *Jan. 31, 2011* Randolph Masanao Yamada, 61, of Hilo, a Big Island Plant & Foliage Co. nursery manager, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by daughters Shari and Laura, mother Shizuyo, brother Larry, sisters Ellen Yamada-Regidor and Jennie Mashino, and companion Karen Santos. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Yamada, Raymond T.,** *Aug. 14, 2011* Raymond T. Yamada, 64, of Kaneohe, a Cutter Ford auto parts manager, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Karen, sons Curtis and Cade, daughter Cori and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Yamada, Ruby Chieko,** *March 13, 2011* Ruby Chieko Yamada, 93, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in the Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in North Hilo. She is survived by sons Richard, Raymond, Wallace and Lawrence; daughters Mildred Jackson and Betsy Nishioka; 10 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2011]

**Yamada, Taro,** *June 26, 2011* Taro Yamada, 91, of Hilo, a retired anthurium grower, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Mountain View, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Mary,

daughter Margo Erickson, sister Ethel Kamimura, a grandchild and a great-grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2011]

**Yamada, Teichi,** *March 23, 2011* Teichi Yamada, 91, of Olinda, Maui, a biological aide assisting with research on fruit flies and an agricultural specialist, died in Wailuku. He was born in Kihei, Maui. He is survived by wife Fusako; sons Miles, Kenneth and Scott; daughter Alice Kusumoto; nine grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Services: 4:30 p.m. Friday at Makawao Hongwanji Mission. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Yamada, Tsugio,** *Feb. 10, 2011* Tsugio Yamada, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Board of Water Supply radio technician and an Army veteran and member of the 100th Infantry Battalion, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife June Y., sons Stuart H. and Craig M., daughters Lynn A. and Mona A., and three grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Yamagata, Noboru,** *May 4, 2011* Noboru "Bolo" Yamagata, 89, of Kaneohe, a retired Lear Seigler, Del Webb and Sentex construction superintendent, formerly employed with City Mill and an Army veteran, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Heeia. He is survived by wife Setsuyo "Sets," son Nelson Kawai-Yamagata, daughter Noella Takahashi, sister Dora Awaa and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Yamaguchi, Cecelia,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Cecelia "Cissy" Yamaguchi, 88, of Pearl City, a federal government retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by daughters Jennie Fukumoto, Dale Yamaguchi and Faye Joslin; sister Rosemarie DeCoito; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 March 2011]

Yamaguchi, Clayton Shogo, *Aug. 16, 2011* Clayton Shogo Yamaguchi, 81, of Wahiawa, an employee of Automatic Vending Machine Co. in Wahiawa and manager of Kalapana Store and Drive-In in Hawaii, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Charlotte; son Glenn; daughter Dawn; hanai daughter Gail Stringer; sisters Daisy Conquest, Rachael McQuerrey and Junko Iwata; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Sept. 10 at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 August 2011]

Yamaguchi, James Masao, *June 18, 2011* James Masao Yamaguchi, 77, of Honolulu, an Ameron retiree, structural engineer consultant and an Army veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lillian I., sons Paul M. and David M., daughters Colleen S. and Karen C., and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 June 2011]

**Yamaguchi, Kinue,** *Sept. 13, 2011* Kinue "Kathleen" Yamaguchi, 89, of Kaneohe, a Hawaii National Bank — Main Branch retiree, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Kauai. She is survived by husband Itsuo and sisters Sumie "Madelene" Liu, Janie K. Masunaga and Victoria S. "Vickie" Honold. Visitation: 11 a.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services:

noon. Casual attire. No Flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 September 2011]

**Yamaguchi, Ralph Iwao,** *Jan. 24, 2011* Ralph Iwao Yamaguchi, 77, of Honolulu, a retired teacher and Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Toru and Mitsuru, and sisters Sibil Komatsu, Patsy Haga and Naomi Ann Gonsalves. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**Yamaguchi, Ronald Etsuo,** *Oct.* 8, 2011 Ronald Etsuo Yamaguchi, 70, of Hilo, a retired state Highways Division automotive repair shop supervisor and former shop foreman at Kamaaina Volkswagen and I. Kitagawa & Co. Ltd. in Hilo, died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Elaine K., son Claude, daughter Lynn E. Murota, brother Burton H., sister Sandra Kimura and three grandchildren. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 October 2011]

**Yamaguchi, Yoshiko,** *June 10, 2011* Yoshiko Yamaguchi, 91, of Pearl City died in Aiea. She was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. She is survived by son Jack; daughters Joan Yoshida, Lei Gushiken and Ann Takamura; and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Yamaji, Tadashi,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Tadashi "Tad" Yamaji, 91, of Honolulu, a retired contractor doing business as T. Yamaji Contracting, died. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Janet F., daughter Sandy Ogawa, brother Joseph Y. and a grandchild. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Yamaji, Tadashi,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Tadashi "Tad" Yamaji, 91, of Honolulu, a retired contractor doing business as T. Yamaji Contracting, died. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Janet F., daughter Sandy Ogawa, brother Joseph Y. and a grandchild. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 March 2011]

**Yamakawa, Evelyn T.,** *April 6, 2011* Evelyn T. Yamakawa, 90, of Mililani, a Sunny Side Restaurant co-owner, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by husband Jitsumi, hanai son Douglas Niino, hanai daughters Carol Todd and Luci Shimonishi, and sister Tokiko Sasaki. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

Yamakawa, Masayoshi "Bob", *Dec. 3, 2011* Masayoshi "Bob" Yamakawa, 97, of Lawai, Kauai, a retiree, died in Lawai. He was born in Makaweli, Kauai. He is survived by sons Lee, Lance and Roy; daughters Sydney Damm, Karen Mehrer and Jane Pang; brothers Shime and Hisashi; sisters Patsy T. Watanabe, Florence U. Ikari and Carol A. Yukihiro; seven grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 December 2011]

**Yamakawa, Naomi,** *Jan. 13, 2011* Naomi Yamakawa, 68 of Haiku, Maui, a retired Maui County waste water division clerk, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by mother Esther; brothers Lynn, Glenn and Melvin; and sisters June Sage and Elsie Morimoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 January 2011]

**Yamaki, Jane Kane,** *April 11, 2011* Jane Kane Yamaki, 98, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Shizuoka, Japan. She is survived by sons James T. and Edwin Y., five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

Yamaki, Ralph Tadashi, *April 10, 2011* Ralph Tadashi Yamaki, 90, of Aiea, retired owner of Waipahu Hardware & Lumber Supply Co., died in Pearl City Nursing Home. He was born in Pearl City. He is survived by son Atom; daughter Rachel Tsuneyoshi; brothers James, Roy Sr. and Melvin Sr.; sisters Gertrude Nishida and Marion Yuasa; and four grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Yamamoto, Amy Motoyo,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Amy Motoyo Yamamoto, 84, of Honolulu, a Hawaiian Telephone Co. retiree, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Ookala, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Shiroku "Whitey" and sister Misao. Private services pending. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 March 2011]

**Yamamoto, Annette Puanani,** *Oct. 31, 2011* Annette Puanani Yamamoto, also known as Annette Puanani Tamashiro, Annette Puanani Jones and Puanani Pipi, 59, of Honolulu, a Goodwill salesclerk, caregiver and homemaker, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Clayton J., daughter Ashley L.H., brothers Kenneth "Tets" Tamashiro and James K. Torio, and sister Audrey Kawaa. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Kailua Beach Park Pavilion near Lanikai end of park. Services: 10 a.m. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Lei and loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Yamamoto, Carolyn Tamae,** *March 5, 2011* Carolyn Tamae Yamamoto, 73, of Honolulu, a retired Sears, Roebuck & Co. sales clerk, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Kahului. She is survived by daughter Laurie Hirohata and sisters Edythe Uehara, Katsue Yokota and June Lum. Graveside services: 11 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Yamamoto, Dorothy Yoshiko,** *March 18, 2011* Dorothy Yoshiko Yamamoto, 93, of Waipahu, a retired Woolworth Stores salesclerk, died in Ka Punawai Ola. She was born in Koolau, Kauai. She is survived by sons Dennis and Kenneth, daughter Karen Shoda, brother Raymond Hama, five grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Yamamoto**, **Gary Seio**, *Feb. 24*, *2011* Gary Seio Yamamoto, 86, of Honolulu, an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by brother

Frank and sisters Lily Obatake and Florence Yamamoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Yamamoto, George Sadayoshi,** *Jan.* 27, 2011 George Sadayoshi Yamamoto, 80, of Honolulu, a retired federal government communication specialist and Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Naalehu, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Yoko; sons Gregory, Allen and Derek; daughters Karen Powell and Dale Skeen; sisters Lily Tanaka, Laura Suzuki and May Yu; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 February 2011]

**Yamamoto, Henry T.,** *April 10, 2011* Henry T. Yamamoto, 88, of Mililani, a Sears Roebuck and Co. retiree, died in Punaluu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Wayne, brothers Fred K. and James K., sistersNora Sato and Betty Abe, two grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2011]

**Yamamoto, Izumi,** *Aug. 1, 2011* Izumi Yamamoto, 99, of Waimea, Kauai, a Morikawa Construction carpenter, died in Hale Kupuna Heritage Home. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by son Wallace, daughter Nancy Tomimoto, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

Yamamoto, Judy Ann Petronilla Leinani, Sept. 4, 2011 Judy Ann Petronilla Leinani Yamamoto, 65, of Molokai, a food services manager at Kaunakakai Elementary School, died. She was born on Molokai. She is survived by daughter Kelly; mother Anita Arce; brothers Steven, Andrew and Thomas Arce; and sisters Gwendolyn Crandall, Sandra Arce-English and Lynn and Gwendolyn Arce. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Yamamoto, Julie Ai,** *Dec. 4, 2011* Julie Ai Yamamoto, 66, of Harbor City, Los Angeles, a retired nurse, died in Los Angeles. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Keith S. and Shawn Y., and sister Elaine Eguchi. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Yamamoto, Jun William,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Jun William Yamamoto, 88, of Honolulu, an American Airlines retiree and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, L Company, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Lorraine H. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 December 2011]

**Yamamoto, Katherine Misayo,** *March 1, 2011* Katherine Misayo "Kathy" Yamamoto, 84, of Kailua, a retired federal government employee, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Tadashi, sons Ken S. and Alan T., brother Stanley Y. Okimoto and sisters Alma S. Okimura and Bertha Y. Yamamoto. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Yamamoto, Kay Kimiko,** *June 18, 2011* Kay Kimiko Yamamoto, 98, of Kapaau, Hawaii, owner of and beautician at Kay's Beauty Salon in Kohala, died. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Thomas H. and Charles A., daughter Janice Kawano, brother George Kawasaki, sister Tomiko Nakamura, five grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2

p.m. Monday at Kohala Jodo Mission. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 July 2011]

**Yamamoto, Peggy Akie,** *March 14, 2011* Peggy Akie Yamamoto, 61, of Honolulu, a state Department of Health clerk and typist, died in Straub Clinic Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Mitsugi "Mits," daughter Joni N. Konno, mother Hinayo Inouye and brother Haruo "Roy" Inouye. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Yamamoto, Stan T.,** *July 22, 2011* Stan T. Yamamoto, 56, of Makaweli, Kauai, a barber at Quality Barber Shop in Honolulu, died. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by parents Tetsuo and Aiko, brother Alan and sisters Charleen Hajka and Roxanne Aburamen. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 August 2011]

**Yamamoto, Sumie,** *April 6, 2011* Sumie Yamamoto, 90, of Hilo died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Patrick J., daughter Yvonne E.Y. Galloway and a grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2011]

**Yamamoto, Tamiko,** *Nov. 5, 2011* Tamiko Yamamoto, 89, of Honolulu, a University of Hawaii admissions officer, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Eric K., daughters Jody K. and Laurie F., brothers Harold T. and Ralph K. Sr., and sister Winifred T. Kono. Services: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 November 2011]

**Yamamoto, Thelma Taeko,** *Aug. 7, 2011* Thelma Taeko Yamamoto, 91, of Honolulu died in Oahu Care Facility. She was born in Makaweli, Kauai. She is survived by sister Phyllis Sakamoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Yamamoto, Yoko T.,** *April 25, 2011* Yoko T. Yamamoto, 80, of Honolulu, a retired Duty Free Shoppers salesclerk, died at home. She was born in Chiba Ken, Japan. She is survived by sons Gregory, Allen and Derek; daughters Karen Powell and Dale Skeen; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**Yamamura, Isao,** *Dec.* 16, 2010 Isao Yamamura, 89, of Waipahu, a fourth-degree black belt instructor in aikido at Hawaii Aiki Kai in Ewa, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Kipapa. He is survived by wife Janet, sons Dean and Daniel, brother Lawrence, sisters Yvonne Tokumoto and Audrey Shimomura, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Yamamura, Pattie M.,** *April 23, 2011* Pattie M. Yamamura, 93, of Honolulu, former owner of Pattie's Beauty Shop, died in Ewa. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by son Paul, daughter Janie, two grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2011]

Yamanaka, Jane Tamie, *March 1, 2011* Jane Tamie Yamanaka, 88, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Taxation tax return examiner, died in Honolulu. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by husband Roy D., son Gregg, sister Dorothy I. Matsuo and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 March 2011]

**Yamane, Gertrude Miyuki,** *Feb. 10, 2011* Gertrude Miyuki "Girlie" Yamane, 83, of Kailua, a retired Sears, Roebuck and Co. unit clerk, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Wanda H.; and sisters May A. Takenishi, Lillian Y. Miki and Jean Y. Kaneshiro. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Yamane, Henry S.,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Henry S. Yamane, 91, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter, died in Palolo Chinese Home. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Thelma T., son Ronald H., daughter Gail K., sister Mildred Sugimoto, three grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

Yamane, Jiro, July 21, 2011 Jiro Yamane, 87, of Kailua, a retired electronics technician for the Federal Aviation Administration at Honolulu Airport, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Vivian; son Terry; daughters Lynn Kaita, Cheryl Doo, Gail Yamane, Julie Baxter and Karin Pihana; brothers Kazumi, Asami and Shigeru; sister Doris Kurisu; 15 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual or aloha attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Yamane, Masae,** *Jan. 18, 2011* Masae Yamane, 87, of Wahiawa died in Honolulu. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by son Terry; daughters Cheryl and Myra Yamane, Lorna Santos and Mae Shounk; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2011]

Yamanuha, James Shigeto, Nov. 25, 2011 James Shigeto Yamanuha, 72, of Hono-lulu, a retired financial analyst and Air Force veteran, died in Leahi Hospital. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by daughters Jolene Prieto and Jennifer Stewart; sisters Jeanne Oshiro, Joyce Chinen and Betty Miura; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 December 2011]

Yamaoka, Edna Fumiko, *June 5, 2011* Edna Fumiko Yamaoka, 95, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sonsAlfred and Gary, daughter Amy Tanaka, brother Kazuo Yamamoto, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 July 2011]

**Yamasaki, Chris Tsuneo**, *July 3*, *2011* Chris Tsuneo Yamasaki, 63, of Pearl City, an Army veteran, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Thomas T., mother

Ruth T. and brothers Roy S. and Boyd K. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 July 2011]

Yamasaki, Mitsuo, Sept. 8, 2011 Mitsuo Yamasaki, 88, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Kiyoto and sisters Annie A. Takemoto, Chiyeko Tanouye and Janet K. Okazaki. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 September 2011]

**Yamasaki, Ryan Sunao,** *Sept. 29, 2011* Ryan Sunao Yamasaki, 61, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by mother Eileen K. Fujihara. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2011]

**Yamasaki, Toshio,** *May 24, 2011* Toshio Yamasaki, 83, of Waipahu, a retired Army staff sergeant who served in the Korean and Vietnam wars, and Okazaki & Sugai Plasterers laborer, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Wesly R., daughter Lynn T. Shimono, brother George K., sister Marian S., stepsister Motoyo Sakamoto and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

Yamase, Tsuneko, *Jan. 24, 2011* Tsuneko Yamase, 89, of Waimea, Kauai, a retired Waimea Dispensary janitress, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. She was born in Waimea. She is survived by sons Mel, Brian, Edd and Todd; daughters Jennifer Arakaki, Tammie Quinlan and Krissy Baird; 12 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Waimea Honpa Hongwanji. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

Yamashiro, Frank Kodeo, *June 29, 2011* Frank Kodeo Yamashiro, 78, of Honolulu, a Chevron gas station owner, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kaneohe. He is survived by wife Eileen, son Scott-Kowa, daughters Suzanne-Frances Kaneshiro and Lynne-Eiko Pasion, brother Koshun, sister Betty Oshiro and seven grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 July 2011]

**Yamashiro, Harry Koho Sr.,** *Oct. 17*, *2011* Harry Koho Yamashiro Sr., 82, of Kaneohe, a self-employed worker and an Army veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Kaneohe. He is survived by wife Ruby; sons Ronald, Harry Jr. and Guy; daughters Dianne-Midori Lee, Cynthia Pili and Shari Yamashiro; brothers, Dr. Charles K. and Raymond; sister, Clara Young; 12 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private burial. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

Yamashiro, Kamezo, *March 10, 2011* Kamezo Yamashiro, 84, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a Swift Independent Packing Co. retiree, Mapelli Brothers Co. butcher and an Army veteran, died in Pahoa. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Jacqueline, sons Calvin I. and Glenn K., daughter Susan Schank, stepsons Antone III and Ivanhoe Tavares, stepdaughter Mary Ann Glover, brother Ted, sister Thelma Uyehara and numerous grandchildren and greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel.

Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 April 2011]

**Yamashiro, LeRoy Katsuki,** *Dec. 16, 2011* LeRoy Katsuki Yamashiro, 69, of Honolulu, a manager for Ceridian and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born on Maui. He is survived by wife Jeanette, son Landon R., daughters Kimberlie M. Yamashiro and Jeannine M. Gushiken, sister June Kaukau and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 December 2011]

**Yamashiro, Mae Mizue,** *March 28, 2011* Mae Mizue Yamashiro, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Central Pacific Bank operations administration officer, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Sakae; sons Dean and Eric; brother Ikuo Taketa; sisters Anne Matsuoka, Carolyn Funai and Jane Kubota; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

**Yamashiro, Margaret Hatsuno,** *June 4, 2011* Margaret Hatsuno Yamashiro, 99, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired state Department of Education administrator, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Wailea, Hawaii. She is survived by brother Toshio and sisters Asako Chinen and Ayako You. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 June 2011]

**Yamashiro, Rodney Tamotsu,** *May 7, 2011* Rodney Tamotsu Yamashiro, 89, of Honolulu, formerly of Kahuku, a retired supervisor for the U.S. Army Department of Transportation and an Army veteran who served with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 232nd Combat Engineer Company, died. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Nora S., son Alvin I., daughters Diana M. Yamashiro and Gail Y. Onuma, brother Matsuo, three grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 May 2011]

**Yamashiro, Shigeko,** *Feb. 9, 2011* Shigeko Yamashiro, 86, of Kapaa, Kauai, a cook at Samuel Mahelona Memorial Hospital, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Koolau, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Sue Ann Takata and Teri Yamashiro, and brothers Fujio and Tokio Shito. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

**Yamashiro, Shizue H.,** *March 6, 2011* Shizue H. Yamashiro, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Dole Co. fruit-quality grader, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by brothers William T., Roy Y., George and Ronald T.; sisters Nancy C. Isa, Marjorie A. Okimoto and Rena R. Higa; and hanai members of the Ohelo, Kahikina, Keaulana, Wa'a and Ondayog families, Elsie Kepaa, and Jack and Hazel Shimabukuro. Visitation: 9 a.m. March 18 at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Yamashiro, Shizue H.,** *March 6, 2011* Shizue H. Yamashiro, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Dole Co. fruit-quality grader, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by brothers William T., Roy Y., George and Ronald T.; sisters Nancy C. Isa, Marjorie A. Okimoto and Rena R. Higa; and hanai members of the Ohelo, Kahikina, Keaulana, Wa'a, Uesugi, Augustiro, Kahawai and Ondayog families, Elsie Kepaa, and Jack and Hazel

Shimabukuro. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 12:45 p.m. at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published on Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

Yamashiro, Shizue H., *March* 6, 2011 Shizue H. Yamashiro, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Dole Co. fruit-quality grader, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by brothers William T., Roy Y., George and Ronald T. Higa; sisters Nancy C. Isa, Marjorie A. Okimoto and Rena R. Higa; and hanai members of the Ohelo, Kahikina, Keaulana, Wa'a, Uesugi, Augustiro, Kahawai and Ondayog families, Elsie Kepaa, and Jack and Hazel Shimabukuro. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 12:45 p.m. at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 March 2011]

**Yamashiro, Yukiko,** *Sept. 26, 2011* Yukiko Yamashiro, 87, of Honolulu, a state Bureau of Conveyances clerk, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Myron K. and Bertram K., brother Masasuke Chinen and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 October 2011]

**Yamashita, Esther Hisako,** *Oct. 7, 2011* Esther Hisako Yamashita, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Meadow Gold Dairies Federal Credit Union office manager, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Mark; daughters Lynn Imai, Carol Matsui and Lori Harada; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 October 2011]

Yamashita, Fujino, Feb. 9, 2011 Fujino Yamashita, 88, of Kurtistown, Hawaii, a retired Sunshine Farms laborer, died at home. She was born in Kurtistown. She is survived by sons Roy Kimura and Berry Yamashita, daughters Carol Tabata and Stella Takahashi, brother Kiyoshi Kobayashi, sisters Harue Yoshioka and Aiko Yabuno, five grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

Yamashita, Fujino, Feb. 9, 2011 Fujino Yamashita, 88, of Kurtistown, Hawaii, a retired Sunshine Farms laborer, died at home. She was born in Kurtistown. She is survived by sons Roy and Berry, daughters Carol Tabata and Stella Takahashi, brother Kiyoshi Kobayashi, sisters Harue Yoshioka and Aiko Yabuno, five grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2011]

**Yamashita, Glenn Makoto,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Glenn Makoto Yamashita, 60, of Honolulu, a retired Air Force master sergeant and a Hickam Air Force Base civil service employee, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Noopee, sons Denny and Darin "Bobby," parents Takao and Nora, brother Rodney, sister Pamela Okino and a grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Inurnment: 11

a.m. next Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 March 2011]

Yamashita, Margaret Fusako, *June 1, 2011* Margaret Fusako Yama-shita, 96, of Honolulu, a former owner of Kuhio Park Concession and Honolulu Barber Shop, died in Honolulu. She was born in Puukolii, Maui. She is survived by sons Ron Nakatsu, and Wilfred and Douglas Yamashita; daughters Doreen Yamamoto and Annie M. Yamashita-Okuda; brother Shigeru Okamoto; sisters Shizuko Kagimoto and Yukie Ma-tsuda; 12 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

Yamashita, Matao, *April 10, 2011* Matao Yamashita, also known as "Punchy" and "Ice Cream Man," 86, of Captain Cook, Hawaii, a retired Meadow Gold sales representative, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Masayo, daughter Sharon, two grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Central Kona Union Church, Kealakekua. Services: 10 a.m. Reception to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Yamashita, Ross Kenji,** *Dec. 5, 2011* Ross Kenji Yamashita, 60, of Honolulu, a state Department of Public Safety correctional officer at Halawa High Security Facility, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Patricia W., son Ken T. and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 December 2011]

Yamashita, Stanley K., Oct. 22, 2011 Stanley K. Yamashita, 70, of Honolulu, a copy editor at the former Honolulu Advertiser and an Army veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Derral R. Herbst, brother Glenn T. and sisters Jennie T. Yamashita, Eleanor Y. Meyer and Marie Y. Yokamura. Inurnment took place at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. No monetary offerings. Online remembrances: stanleyyamashita.blogspot.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2011]

Yamashita, Stanley K., Oct. 22, 2011 Stanley K. Yamashita, 70, of Honolulu, a Honolulu Advertiser copy editor and Army veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by companion Derral R. Herbst, brother Glenn T. and sisters Jennie T. Yamashita, Eleanor Y. Meyer and Marie Y. Okamura. Services held. No monetary offerings. Online remembrances at stanleyyamashita.blogspot.com. Incorrect information published in an obituary Nov. 25. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 November 2011]

Yamate, Clara Michiko, *Oct. 10, 2011* Clara Michiko Yamate, 88, of Honolulu, a Mahilona retiree and proprietor of Hobby Shop in Kapaa, Kauai, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by husband Theodore "Ted"; son Gregg; brothers Harold, Herbert and Richard Shigemoto; two grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services pending on Kauai. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 October 2011]

Yamate, Thomas Hiromu Jr., March 7, 2011 Thomas Hiromu Yamate Jr., 75, of Honolulu, a sales associate for financial services and an Army veteran, died in Hawaii Medical Center East.

He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by son David, daughters Carrie and Jaime, brother Richard Yamate-Morgan and three grandchildren. Services in Los Angeles. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Yamauchi, Alan Toshiaki,** *Dec. 24, 2010* Alan Toshiaki Yamauchi, 57, of Honolulu, a Kaiser Medical Center biomedic technician, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Roy Y., mother Adele S. and brother Neal S. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 January 2011]

Yamauchi, Stanley Isamu, April 15, 2011 Stanley Isamu Yamauchi, 63, of Kaneohe, a Castle High School teacher and Navy veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Shaun; daughter Kimberly; brothers George, Roy and Gary; sisters Linda Yamauchi and Florence Seabury; and two grandchildren. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park gazebo. Condolences may be sent online at www.BorthwickOahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

Yamauchi, Stanley Isamu, May 8, 2011 Stanley Isamu Yamauchi, 63, of Kaneohe, a Castle High School teacher and Navy veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Shaun; daughter Kimberly; brothers George, Roy and Gary; sisters Linda Yamauchi and Florence Seabury; and two grandchildren. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park gazebo. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

Yanagawa, Bernice Joy, *Jan. 26, 2011* Bernice Joy Yanagawa, 67, of Kailua, an Aloha Air Cargo customer services sales employee, died in Kailua. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Gordon; daughters Denise, Janine and Chantel Yanagawa, Krissie Mattis and Sharae Yanagawa-Cortes; brothers Lawrence, Eddie, Gilbert, Calvin and Robert Arii; sisters Harriet Yamashiro and Edna Clow; and three grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9:15 a.m. next Saturday at St. John Vianney Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 February 2011]

Yanagawa, Masako, May 26, 2011 Masako Yanagawa, 88, of Henderson, Nev., formerly of Lanai, a former Lanai Hotel waitress and retired Dole Pineapple Co. pineapple picker, died. She was born in Kahului. She is survived by son Aaron, daughters Jean Worley, Rosalie Nakamura and Doreen, brother Terao "Tommy" Nakamura, sisters Mieko Fujimoto and Fusae Yoshikawa, 10 grandchildren, 13 great-grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

Yanagawa, Mitsuko Matsuno, *June 14*, 2011 Mitsuko Matsuno "Mitsi" Yanagawa, 92, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education school principal, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Peter N., daughter Lauri M., brother Rex Matsuno, a grandchild and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. July 7 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Yanagida, Richard Eichi,** *April 9, 2011* Richard Eichi Yanagida, 81, of Pearl City, a retired Army chief warrant officer, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Fumiko, son Alan E., daughters Jo Ann Okada and Lynne S. Yanagida, and five grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 April 2011]

**Yanagida**, **Yaeko "Nancy"**, *Oct. 26, 2011* Yaeko "Nancy" Yanagida, 90, of Honolulu, a retired Shirokiya Ltd. saleswoman, died in St. Francis Hospice, Puiwa. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Bert M., daughter Karen H. Wong, brother Walter S. Kubota, sister Evelyn S. Tamanaha, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation; 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 October 2011]

**Yang, Patsy Ann S.,** *Jan. 8, 2011* Patsy Ann S. Yang, 83, of Kahului, a Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. laboratory employee, died in Hale Makua, Wailuku. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sisters Betty P. Manzano, Hattie Y. Le Blanc and Alice Yang. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: noon. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 January 2011]

Yano, Kenneth Sadao, *Nov. 6, 2011* Kenneth Sadao Yano, 86, of Aiea, a retired federal firefighter, Waipahu Auto car salesman and an Army veteran, died in Liliha Health Care. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Joyce; sons Wayne and Dean; daughters Sharon Mertel, Karen Morgado and Lori Ann Yano; brothers Paul, William, Brian and James; sister Mary Haruno; nine grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private burial. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 November 2011]

**Yanuaria, Elson Laciste,** *June 17, 2011* Elson Laciste Yanuaria, 63, of Mililani, owner of Elson's Goldsmith Inc., died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Melinda S.; sons Elson Jr. and Calin; daughters Janel Guira and Vena Joco; parents Osias and Estrella; brother Erwin; sisters Ofelia Luzod, Hedy Ganos and Everly Le; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Moanalua Community Church, 4867 Bougainville Drive. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Yanuaria, Ervin Pineda,** *Feb. 4, 2011* Ervin Pineda Yanuaria, 20, of Waipahu died in Honolulu. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by father Errel; mother Gemma P.; brother Justine P.; and grandparents Junita R. Yanuaria, and Marcelino P. and Rosita C. Pineda. Visitation: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Yap, Emmie Fong,** Feb. 28, 2011 Emmie Fong Yap, 96, of Aiea, a retired pharmacist, died in Aiea. She was born in Camden, N.J. She is survived by sons Donald, Walter and Douglas;

daughter Elizabeth Yap Smith and two grandchildren. Services at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Yap, Emmie Fong,** *Feb.* 28, 2011 Emmie Fong Yap, 96, of Aiea, a retired pharmacist, died in Aiea. She was born in Camden, N.J. She is survived by sons Donald, Walter and Douglas; daughter Elizabeth Yap Smith; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Pearl City Community Church, 933 Lehua Ave., Pearl City. Services: 10 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 April 2011]

Yap, Gaig Tylor, *March 16*, 2011 Gaig Tylor Yap, 19, of Kaunakakai, Molokai, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Kaunakakai. He is survived by father Jeffery; mother Laureen; brother Rico; sisters Brejahlynn Duvauchelle, Kabbradeen Bicoy and Leetheadra Yap; and grandparent Joseph Lorico. Visitation: 9 a.m. today at Kalanianaole Hall, Kalamaula, Molokai. Services: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

**Yap, Grace Yun Tai,** *May 18, 2011* Grace Yun Tai Yap of Honolulu, a retired assistant to the president of the YMCA of Honolulu, Metropolitan Office, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Allan; daughters Susan Chun, Colleen Lunasco and Roxanne Murakami; brother Daniel Chang; 11 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 June 2011]

**Yap, Harold Barry,** *March* 19, 2011 Harold Barry Yap, 74, of Heavenly, South Lake Tahoe, Calif., formerly of Manoa and Hanalei, Kauai, a visitor industry employee, died at the top of Heavenly Mountain. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Bret, Blayne, Boyd and Brandon; sister Barbara Johnson; and nine grandchildren. Services: 8 a.m. May 1 fronting Duke's Canoe Club. Aloha and casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

**Yap, Howard Francis,** *May 1, 2011* Howard Francis Yap, 76, of Pukalani, Maui, an AMFAC Construction Building Materials retiree, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by wife Ellen M., son Radford A.; daughters Tanya A. Comeaux and Terry L. Yap, sisters Lorraine Roberts and Germaine Eagan, five grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park, Haiku, Maui. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 May 2011]

Yap, Libert E., Dec. 10, 2010 Libert E. Yap, 82, of Kailua, a retired Hawaii Air National Guard chief master sergeant, died in Kailua. He was born in Pauwela, Maui. He is survived by wife Roselani; sons Patrick "Ronnie," David and John; daughters Lorna Bick, Janice Napolis, Debra Taniguchi and Michelle Yap; brother Henry; sisters Margaret Louis, Catherine Casaquit, Charlotte Leong and Henrietta "Dutchie" Simmons; 14 grandchildren; and 21 greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John Vianney Church, Kailua. Mass and services: 10:30 a.m. Scattering of ashes at a later date. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 January 2011]

**Yap, Louis Ah Sui,** *Nov.* 20, 2011 Louis Ah Sui Yap, 76, of Ewa Beach, a former Lanakila Pacific crafter, died in Ewa Beach. He was born on Maui. He is survived by brother-in-law Augustine "Gus" Fuentes. Private services. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Yap, Violet Yee,** *Aug.* 16, 2011 Violet Yee Yap of Honolulu, a retired real estate broker and first director of the Contemporary Museum of Art, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehab Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by nephews and nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 September 2011]

Yara, Choki, Sept. 5, 2011 Choki Yara, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Waialae Country Club superintendent and an Army 442nd Infantry Regimental Combat Team veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by sons Wayne I., Francis K. and Calvin M.; daughters Joette A. Dinong and Elaine C. Wong; brothers George M. and Stanley; sisters Judith C. Nakashima, Ruth M. Oishi, June F. Asato, Laura Komoda and Jennifer W. Watanabe; seven grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2011]

**Yaranon, Feliciana Bautista,** *Oct. 17, 2011* Feliciana Bautista Yaranon, 84, of Honolulu, a Lei Greeters of Hawaii retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in San Manuel, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by sons Romy, Domingo, Felix Jr. and Sonny; daughters Virginia Mabellos, Ursula Serra, Dio- nisia Farro and Marjorie Madamba; brother Macario Bautista; 22 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony's Catholic Church, Kalihi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial at noon at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2011]

Yasay, Jose Batara, Oct. 24, 2011 Jose Batara Yasay, 54, of Aiea, a Sheraton Waikiki Hotel housekeeper, died in Honolulu. He was born in Badoc, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Macrina; daughters Maricel Duma and Abigail Yasay; brothers Rudolfo and Restituto; sisters Ines and Candida Yasay, and Lourdes Raquipo; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at St. Elizabeth Catholic Church, 99-312 Moanalua Road, Aiea. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 November 2011]

**Yashiki, Margerine Judith,** *Dec. 15, 2011* Margerine Judith Yashiki, 71, of Kaneohe, a retired Liberty House housekeeper, died in Kailua. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by a husband, a son, two daughters and eight grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

**Yashiki, Margerine Judith,** *Dec. 15, 2011* Margerine Judith Yashiki, 71, of Kaneohe, a retired Liberty House housekeeper, died in Kailua. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by a husband, a son, two daughters and eight grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

**Yashiki, Ruth Yaeko,** *May 14, 2011* Ruth Yaeko Yashiki, 92 of Kaneohe, a retired Wong's Okazuya kitchen helper, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Brian Y., daughter Pamela A. Honda, brother George Okuhata, sisters Betty Okuda and Margaret Wago, three grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 May 2011]

**Yasuda, Natsuko,** *March* 11, 2011 Natsuko Yasuda, 92, of Waipahu, a retired self-employed barber, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Carole Inouye. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 June 2011]

Yasukochi, Albert Takeshi, Nov. 19, 2011 Albert Takeshi Yasukochi, 69, of Honolulu, a retired telecommunication specialist for the federal government and an Army veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Richard, Roy and Herbert; and sisters Tomie Kawaoka, Dora Hashimoto and Beverly Yasukochi. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 December 2011]

**Yasutake, Alice Miyako,** *July 11, 2011* Alice Miyako Yasutake, 69, of Kailua, a retired state Department of Health secretary, died. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by husband Stanley M., son Milton, daughter Dayna, brothers Teru and Tadashi Takayama, and sister Beverly Kaya. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 July 2011]

**Yatogo, Lloyd Ben,** *April 13, 2011* Lloyd Ben Yatogo, 52, of Waipahu died in St. Francis Hospice-West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Taylor; daughter Lyndsey; father Koji; mother Elsie; and brothers Jason, Nathan and Harvey. Visitation: 12:30 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 May 2011]

Yee, Benjamin Say Bun, Feb. 5, 2011 Benjamin Say Bun Yee, 75, of Kailua, a retired Honolulu Police Department lieutenant and an Air Force veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Robin; daughter Joni "Pulani" Cumpston; brothers Charles and Walter; sisters Gwen Leong, Angie Kau, May Nii and Nannette Koga; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at St. John Vianney Catholic Church, 920 Keolu Drive, Enchanted Lake, Kailua. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Private inurnment. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Yee, Edith Kam,** *March 12, 2011* Edith Kam Yee, 98, of Honolulu, a retired waitress and homemaker, died in Hale Ho Aloha Nursing Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Leona Y. Bangerter, Alanna Y. Ching, and Dayna S.F. and Bonnibel I.F. Yee; brotherWarren Kam; sister Thelma Young; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Graveside services: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 April 2011]

**Yee, Ethel Lam,** *Nov.* 18, 2011 Ethel Lam Yee, 91, of Honolulu died in Hale Pulama Mau. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Gareth, sons Gary and Dr. Melvin, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

Yee, Francis Yat On, Dec. 19, 2011 Francis Yat On Yee, 91, of Honolulu, a retired machinist foreman at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, Shop 38, and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Sylvia Ching, Janet Fujii and Francine Yee; brother Wilfred; sister Harriet Pang; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Graveside services: 12:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Yee, Gertrude L.,** *June 28, 2011* Gertrude L. "Gertie" Yee, 92, of Honolulu, retired owner of Yee & Yee Public Accountants, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Charlene Yee-Oyama, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 4:30 p.m Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. Private inurnment. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Yee, Harold Kwai Yau,** *Sept. 9, 2011* Harold Kwai Yau Yee, 93, of Aiea, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard retiree, died in Mililani. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Helen, son Harold, daughter Lynnette Ogata, brothers Fred and Kenneth, sisters Grace Wong and Dorothy Lum, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2011]

**Yee, Jaye Ken-Ti,** *March 30, 2011* Jaye Ken-Ti Yee, 83, of Honolulu, a retired businesswoman, died in Honolulu. She was born in Shanghai. She is survived by son Richard W., a sister and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Yee, Jeffrey M.J.,** *April 27, 2011* Jeffrey M.J. Yee, 58, of Honolulu, owner of Ohana Seafood, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Debby; sons Winston and Jefferson; daughters Lena and Kerrie "Bear"; father Wadsworth; mother Hunnie; and brothers Alan, Randall and Brian. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Private scattering of ashes. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 May 2011]

Yee, Leatrice L.A., Aug. 25, 2011 Leatrice L.A. Yee, 94, of Honolulu, a retired city Department of Finance clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by husband Arthur; son Stephen; daughters Lorna Tam Ho, Dyane Sih and Daphne Yee; brothers Richard and Donald Lee; sisters Shirley Wong and Virginia Lee; seven grandchildren; 12 greatgrandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Private services held. Donations may be made to First Chinese Church of Christ, 1054 S. King St., Honolulu, HI 96814. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 September 2011]

**Yee, Mung Hong "Joe",** *Oct. 26, 2011* Mung Hong "Joe" Yee, 69, of Pearl City, a retired Nabisco and Kraft Foods sales representative and an Army Reserve veteran, died in Ewa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Janie, daughters Lori Fujimoto and Liane Viloria, brothers Edward and Robert, sisters Joyce Kealoha and Betty Matsumoto, and four

grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Guests are welcome to wear University of Hawaii attire. No flowers. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2011]

**Yee, Paula L.,** *Sept. 22, 2011* Paula L. Yee, 56, of Honolulu, a Royal Hawaiian Hotel banquet server, died at home. She was born inHonolulu. She is survived by son Jason, daughter Melanie A.M., mother Cecilia, brother Miles, sister Lisa Sugasawara and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

Yee, Raymond How Chong, *March 19*, 2011 Raymond How Chong Yee, 89, of Honolulu, a retired electrician at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Reginald and Roland; daughters Carolyn Lawver and Susan Yee-Loh; brothers Henry and Richard; sisters Elsie Lee, Violet Lum, Rose Loo and Irene Baba; seven grandchildren; and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 April 2011]

**Yee, Robert K.L.,** *Jan.* 20, 2011 Robert K.L. "Bobby" Yee, 81, of Honolulu, a lei maker, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Sharon Sharp and brother Joseph. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2011]

**Yee, Wan Ying Wong,** *Oct. 5, 2011* Wan Ying Wong Yee, 91, of Honolulu, an Eagle Noodle Factory retiree, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Chungshan, China. She is survived by daughters Sharon S.L. and Lily S.L. Wong, Sau Kei Lo and Sandy Y. Apana; 15 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Taoist services. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 October 2011]

**Yen, Clarence Clark,** *Sept.* 6, 2011 Clarence Clark Yen, 79, of Kaneohe, a retired Hawaiian Airlines crew-planning manager, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Joyce Lynn; sons Thomas, Mark, Michael, Keoni and James; daughters Cathy Hanohano and Deana Silva; hanai son Hoku; brothers Warren K. and Joseph E.; 12 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Ann Church, 46-129 Haiku Road, Kaneohe. Services at noon. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2011]

**Yeung, Yuk Fong,** *Feb.* 20, 2011 Yuk Fong Yeung, 93, of Honolulu, a restaurant kitchen helper, died in Honolulu. She was born in China. She is survived by husband Chiu Yam; sons Ka Lok, Ka Wai and Ka Min; daughters Pak Yin Chung, Sandra and Theresa Lee, and Pak Fung Li; 12 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Yi, Kap Ye,** *Feb.* 21, 2011 Kap Ye Yi, 89, of Wahiawa, a homemaker, died in Nuuanu Hale. She was born in Seoul. She is survived by sons Hang Ki and Won Ki; daughters Jennifer Croft, Pok Dong Yi, Pok Soon and Pok Kyong Kim; seven grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. today at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Yim, David Kukahili,** *Feb. 19, 2011* David Kukahili "Sonny" Yim, 74, of Honolulu, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Keith; daughter Robyn W. Vierra; brother Patrick Jr.; sisters Barbara Silva, Maile Tsubaki, Pamela Higa, Jo-Ann Villarima, Charlene Yim, Miki Lee Kwai and Taiya Barona; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 February 2011]

**Yokogawa, Richard Masahiro,** *April 1, 2011* Richard "Dickie" Masahiro Yokogawa, 65, of Honolulu, a Puka Prints owner, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Janice T.; sons Jon Tad M., Chris R. and Joel K.; daughter Lauren R.; brother Gregg; and sister Ann M. Fujita. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

**Yokomizo, Teruo,** *June 5, 2011*Teruo Yokomizo, 92, of Hilo, a retired heavy-equipment operator at the former Hilo Coast Processing Co., died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Paukaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Hisako, sons Roy and Dennis, daughters Janice Billings and Audrey Uyeda, 10 grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Yokomoto, Calvin Chikao "Chiko",** *Nov. 22, 2011* Calvin Chikao "Chiko" Yokomoto, 84, of Honolulu, a real estate broker and Army veteran, died in Palolo Chinese Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sandy J., daughter Joan M. Gregory and brother John. Visitation: 11 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 November 2011]

**Yokono**, **Sally Sadako**, *Aug. 16*, *2011* Sally Sadako Yokono, 86, of Mililani died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by daughter Stella Shiroma, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Yokono, Tomomi "Tomo",** *Aug. 11, 2011* Tomomi "Tomo" Yokono, 89, of Mililani, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Waipahu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Stella Shiroma, three grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Yokota, Yasuko,** *Oct. 4, 2011* Yasuko Yokota, 69, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in China. She is survived by husband Warren, daughters Lisa Yokota-Yagi and Tina Mitsunaga, brothers Satoru and Hiroshi Suzuki, and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 October 2011]

Yokotake, Emiko Margaret "Peggy", Nov. 11, 2011 Emiko Margaret "Peggy" Yokotake, 79, of Ewa Beach died in Ka Punawai Ola. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by son Blake T.; daughters Cathy A. Yokotake, Lianne D. Gonzaga and Dianne E. Respicio; brothers Masayoshi "Charley," James and Wilbert "Bozo" Tsuchiyama; sisters Dora Yamauchi, Alice Simpson and Violet Yoshimura; 14 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

**Yokote, Sharlyn Keiko "Shar",** *Sept. 4, 2011* Sharlyn Keiko "Shar" Yokote, 56, of Pearl City, a retired senior payroll bookkeeper for the Hawaii Medical Service Association, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Reid M. and Blayne H., daughter Leanne M., mother Gladys K. Murayama and brother Bert H. Murayama. Private services. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Yokoyama, Allen M.,** *Feb. 26, 2011* Allen M. Yokoyama, 78, of Puhi, Kauai, a retired Shioi Construction carpenter, died at home. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by wife Yuriye, son Robert Kato, brother Victor and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

**Yokoyama, Helen Teruko,** *Jan. 8, 2011* Helen Teruko Yokoyama, 91, of Honolulu, proprietor of Yokoyama Barber Shop, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. She was born in Pakala, Kauai. She is survived by sons Calvin K. and Brian M.; daughter Lea N. Watanabe; brothers Chosaburo and Douglas Arai; sisters Ethel Eshima, Shinno Kobayashi, Saki Uyechi and Elaine Pavey; three grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Yokoyama, Lily Ayako,** *Oct.* 28, 2011 Lily Ayako Yokoyama, 96, of Honolulu, a retired Liberty House seamstress, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Glenn M., brother Harry Kawamoto and sister Ethel Kishi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Yokoyama, Lily Ayako,** *Oct.* 28, 2011 Lily Ayako Yokoyama, 96, of Honolulu, a retired Liberty House seamstress, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Glenn M., brother Harry Kawamoto and sister Ethel Kishi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Yokoyama, Nobuichi,** *Jan.* 7, 2011 Nobuichi Yokoyama, 93, of Pearl City, a retired carpenter, died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by nephews and nieces. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 January 2011]

Yonaha, Robert Seichi, Jan. 1, 2011 Robert Seichi Yonaha, 83, of Honolulu, a retired owner of a meat market and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jean, son Jerry, daughters Robbie Nye and Terry Yonaha-Agui, stepson Derek Terada, stepdaughter Dawn Kattengell, brother Wallace, sisters Lillian Akamine and Mildred Takaki, five grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Yonamine, Eikichi,** *April 11, 2011* Eikichi "Agate" Yonamine, 84, of Wahiawa, a retired director of auto parts at Servco Pacific, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by wife Kay K., sons Leslie and Gaysen, sister Kameko Matsuura and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Yonamine, Sharon Matsue,** *May 12, 2011* Sharon Matsue Yonamine, 85, of Honolulu, a retired City Mill cashier, died in Kuakini Geriatric Care Inc. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by husband Robert S.; sons George S., Eric M. and Calvin T.; daughter Gail A. Masaki; brothers Jack, Sammy and Stanley Zaan; sister Natalie Fujii; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 May 2011]

**Yonamine, Yoko "Roy",** *Sept. 9, 2011* Yoko "Roy" Yonamine, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Academy of Arts security guard supervisor, died at home. He was born in Mana, Kauai. He is survived by wife Helen M., son Calvin M., daughter Laurie H. and brother Yoshin. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 September 2011]

**Yoneda, Randall Kenichi,** *Oct.* 17, 2011 Randall Kenichi Yoneda, 55, of Seattle, a commercial painter, died in Seattle. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by mother Ellen A.; brothers Wesley T., Stephen T. and Terrance N.; sisters Gail Y. Ching and Christine J. Yoneda; and companion Charmaine Kauth. Celebration of life with sea scattering of ashes and Hawaiian blossoms held in Washington. Private celebration of life to be held at a later date in Hawaii. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 October 2011]

**Yoneishi, Toyoko,** *July 3, 2011* Toyoko Yoneishi, 82, of Honolulu, a Car Care Hawaii Inc. assistant manager, died in Kailua. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Glen and Brian; brother Tetsuo Matsubara; sisters Tomoe Matsubara, Mitsuye Monden, Yukie Inada and Mutsuko Akazawa; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 July 2011]

**Yoneji, Miyuki,** *March* 28, 2011 Miyuki Yoneji, 95, of Lihue, a retired Yoneji Jewelry salesclerk, died at home. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by sons Michael and Douglas, brothers Albert and Edward Matsumoto, sister Kawayo Yamane and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Yonemura, Helene Kazumi,** *May 27, 2011* Helene Kazumi Yonemura, 91, of Wailuku, a retired Maui Land & Pineapple Co. accountant, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Lloyd and Stephen, and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Yoneoka, Kiyoko,** *Nov.* 20, 2011 Kiyoko Yoneoka, 85, of Hilo, a retired state Department of Human Services clerk typist, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Kurtistown, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Earl, sons Edwin and Robert, daughters Charlene Pascual and Gail Yoneoka, and three grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 December 2011]

**Yoo, Young Tae,** *Oct.* 21, 2011 Young Tae Yoo, 92, of Honolulu died in Nuuanu Hale. She was born in Gyoenggi-do, Korea. She is survived by daughters Dal Soon Kim and Yoo Yang Soon, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

**Yoon, Alice Lee,** *Jan. 24, 2011* Alice Lee Yoon, 93, of Baja, Mexico, formerly of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education high school teacher, died in Baja. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons James T. and Dr. Kerry K., brother Dr. Phillip J.W. Lee, grandchildren Blake Yoon and Tamara Yoon Watts, and great-grandchildren Brittanie Yoon-Cowing, and Ariel and Alejandro Yoon. Services: 5 p.m. Sunday at 4079 Kulamanu St. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

**York, Evelyn Marie,** *Oct.* 16, 2011 Evelyn Marie York, 85, of Honolulu, a surgical technician at the Queen's Medical Center, died. She was born in Foley, Minn. She is survived by sons Wallace II and Timothy, daughter Bonnie Nakamura, four grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church, 1404 University Ave. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2011]

**Yoro, Carlina Laporga,** *Feb. 5, 2011* Carlina Laporga "Alling" Yoro, 85, of Waipahu, a United Laundry Services retiree, died in Waipahu. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by husband Epitacio "Pitas"; son Elisio Sr.; daughters Estefania Guzman, Virginia Macadangdang and Maggie Roldan; brothers Jose Eyadao, and Morris, Alfonso and Warlito Yoro; sisters Martina Yoro and Martha Roldan; 15 grandchildren; 33 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at the chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Yoro, Carol May Leilani,** *June 29, 2011* Carol May Leilani Yoro, 70, of Kaneohe died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Alejandro; sons Alfonso, Jerome and Christopher Hilacion; daughters Elizabeth P. Graham, Teresa P. Shook and Bernadette H. Freitas; sisters Maile Kepano, Barbara Costa and Diane I'i; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 5:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Yoro, Teri T.,** *Dec.* 10, 2010 Teri T. Yoro, 46, of Kapolei, an Aloha Shoyu Co. accounting supervisor, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by fiance William Godsey; sons Gerold Yoro and Bryson and Bronson Godsey; daughter Tiffany Kasoga; mother Marietta Garcia; brother Jay; sisters Michelle Spalding, Alicia Yoro and Leona Birano; and stepbrother Ernie Kalaukahi. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Yoshida**, **Alfred M.**, *May 30*, *2011* Alfred M. Yoshida, 66, of Waimanalo, a retired GTE Hawaiian Tel equipment installer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by

brothers George and Gary, and sisters Nathalie Eji, Carol Xaverius and Arlene Yoshida. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

Yoshida, Brickwood Riyoichi "Dyke", *June 11, 2011* Brickwood Riyoichi "Dyke" Yoshida, 80, of South San Gabriel, Calif., a wholesale produce distributor and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War and was awarded the Purple Heart, died in San Gabriel. He was born in Waiahole. He is survived by daughters Camille Araki and Colleen Yoshida, brother Francis, sister Ruby Laride, half brother Clyde, half sister Charlotte Nagle and stepsister Emma Robinson. Private services and burial held at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 September 2011]

**Yoshida, Dwight Mitsuyuki,** *March 4, 2011* Dwight Mitsuyuki Yoshida, 58, of Kaneohe, a Kraft Foods sales representative, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Colynn R., daughter Jayme L.K.M., parents George T. and Nancy T., and brothers Victor and Grant. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 March 2011]

**Yoshida, Helen Hideko,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Helen Hideko Yoshida, 82, of South San Gabriel, Calif., a homemaker, died in Montebello, Calif. She was born in Palolo Valley. She is survived by daughters Camille Araki and Colleen Yoshida, brother Toru Sasaki and sisters Nancy Chun and Grace Sasaki. Private services and burial held at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 September 2011]

**Yoshida, James Kiyomi,** *July 3, 2011* James Kiyomi "Tengu the Magician" Yoshida, 91, of Aiea, a retired Mutual of Omaha insurance agent, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Agnes F., son Rodney S., daughters Pamela N. Toguchi and Priscilla H. Maddox, brother Otoichi "Paul," caregiver Maria Ramos, seven grandchildren and five greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 July 2011]

Yoshida, Jane Chih-Chen, *March 16*, 2011 Jane Chih-Chen Yoshida, 83, of Kailua, a retired Intercontinental Medical Services interpreter, Princess Pauahi Courtyard Restaurant waitress and Chung Shan Language School Chinese-language instructor, died in Kailua. She was born in Yokohama, Japan. She is survived by sons Kent and Paul Lee; daughters Betty Nagata and Christine Watanabe; brother Lin Yun Pong; sisters Violet Roby, Lin Chi Chung, Lin Zhi Peng and Lin Zhi Ryu; nine grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Yoshida, Jitsuri,** *Oct. 31*, *2011* Jitsuri Yoshida, 92, of Hilo, formerly of Honolulu, a retired state public housing manager in Honolulu and an Army veteran who served in World War II with Company D, 100th Battalion, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mildred, sons Gary H. and Clyde M., brothers Shikumi and Clement M., and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

**Yoshida, Katsumi,** *Dec. 14, 2010* Katsumi "Kelly" Yoshida, 84, of Aiea, a retired letter carrier with the Kahala Post Office, a night manager at Kenny's Burger House and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Kealia, Kauai. He is survived by wife Elizabeth S., son Dean K., daughter Stacey E. Christensen, sister Maude K. Hall and two grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Committal services and inurnment: 9:30 a.m. next Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Yoshida, Kiyoko,** *Feb. 14, 2011* Kiyoko Yoshida, 88, of Wahiawa died in Honolulu. She was born in Schofield Barracks. She is survived by sons Melvin, Elbert and Thomas; daughter Margaret Toba; brother Wilfred Iwasa; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

**Yoshida, Lorraine Mitsuko,** *May* 28, 2011 Lorraine Mitsuko Yoshida, 89, of Mililani died in Mililani. She was born in Kapahi, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Amy Shimamoto, Mae Harada and Diane Awakuni; brothers George and Elmer Takemoto; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Yoshida, Mildred Ritsuko,** *June 19, 2011* Mildred Ritsuko Yoshida, 91, of Ewa Beach and Honolulu, a retired manager at K.C. Drive Inn, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons the Rev. Howard, Clifton, Norman and Glenn; 12 grandchildren; and 17 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Makiki Christian Church, 829 Pensacola St. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Yoshida, Richard Takeshi,** *Oct.* 26, 2011 Richard Takeshi Yoshida, 73, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Electric Co. drafting supervisor, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife May H., sons Gregory T. and Steven R.T., daughters Melanie C. Sumida and Kimberlie M.M. Tamori, mother Momoyo, brothers Herbert and Wayne, sisters Lillian Uedori and Elaine Takahashi, and 11 grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

Yoshida, Richard Takeshi, Oct. 26, 2011 Richard Takeshi Yoshida, 73, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Electric Co. drafting supervisor, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife May H., sons Gregory T. and Steven R.T., daughters Melanie C. Sumida and Kimberlie M.M. Tamori, mother Momoyo, brothers Herbert and Wayne, sisters Lillian Uedoi and Elaine Takahashi, and 11 grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 November 2011]

**Yoshida, Yumiko,** *Feb.* 28, 2011 Yumiko Yoshida, 97, of Hilo, a retired Roy's Gourmet cook, died in the Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Kapoho, Hawaii. She is survived by son Shizuo; daughters Sachiko Murazane, Mieko Maeda and Jane Y. Iida; seven grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

**Yoshikawa, Douglas Yuichi,** *Nov. 14, 2011* Douglas Yuichi Yoshikawa, 82, of Pearl City, a retired city motor vehicle control inspector and an Air Force retiree, died in Ka Punawai Ola. He was born in Lanai City. He is survived by wife Janet S.; sons Terry H. and Derek S.; daughter Faith Y. Sato; stepson Russell Shibata; stepdaughters Colleen Mizuno and Cara Ann Woo; brothers Edward, Richard, Ernest, Gilbert and Russell; sister Susie Schaeffer; 14 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 November 2011]

Yoshikawa, Elizabeth Marcella, *July 1, 2011* Elizabeth Marcella Yoshikawa, 67, of Honolulu, a worker at Waimanalo Elementary, Waimanalo Intermediate and Kailua High schools, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Clarence M., sons Matthew and Patrick, daughter Elisa Smithers, brother Lenny, sisters Dorothy and Violet, and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. George Catholic Church, 41-1323 Kalanianaole Highway. Mass: 10 a.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2011]

**Yoshikawa, Helen Harumi,** *Sept. 14, 2011* Helen Harumi Yoshikawa, 65, of Honolulu, an Equitable Insurance Co. secretary, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers David, William, James, Henry and Frederick Akamine. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park Chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. Online condolences: <a href="www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Yoshikawa, Joyce Sachiko,** *Nov. 14, 2011* Joyce Sachiko Yoshikawa, 65, of Honolulu, a secretary for the University of Hawaii Institute of Geophysics and Planetology, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by mother Mildred H. and brothers Lloyd K. and Dean K. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 December 2011]

**Yoshikawa, Wesley Mamoru,** *Aug. 5, 2011* Wesley Mamoru Yoshikawa, 66, of Honolulu, an architect, died. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by daughter Elizabeth M.H., stepsons Timothy Otholt and Anthony Lee, brother Harold K. and sister Winona K. Wagstaff. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday at Honpa Hongwanji Betsuin Buddhist Temple. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 December 2011]

**Yoshimi, Helen Chieko,** *Aug. 10, 2011* Helen Chieko Yoshimi, 76, of Honolulu, a retired chief of the office of health care assurance at the state Department of Health, died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Garret T.; daughters Nanette H. Yoshimi and Lynelle K. McKay; brothers Robert and Thomas Kawachika; sisters Hatsumi Yoshimura and Ellen and Connie Kawachika; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 August 2011]

**Yoshimi, HelenKawachika,** *Aug. 10, 2011* HelenKawachika Yoshimi, 76, of Honolulu, retired chief of the Office of Health Care Assurance in the state Department of Health, died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Garret T.; daughters Nanette H. Yoshimi and Lynelle K. McKay; brothers Robert and Thomas Kawachika; sisters Hatsumi Yoshimura and Ellen and Connie Kawachika; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2011]

**Yoshimoto, Hazel Kinuyo,** *May 10, 2011* Hazel Kinuyo Yoshimoto, 84, of Mililani, a retired Hickam Air Force Base civil service supply technician, died in Hale Ola Kino. She was born in Ninole, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Thomas M., son Gerald N., daughter Shirland K. Yoshimura, brothers Katsumi and Akira Tsuha, sisters Doris T. Sugimoto and Nancy N. Asaeda, five grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2011]

**Yoshimoto, Helen Harue,** *Dec. 2, 2010* Helen Harue Yoshimoto, 79, of Honolulu, a retired state employee, died at home. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by husband Satomi, sons Lester and Daniel, daughters Ann Shigeta and Carol Ogata, brothers George and Jerry Kato, sister Ayako Kato and seven grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 January 2011]

**Yoshimoto, Kay Kanae**, *Feb. 22, 2011* Kay Kanae Yoshimoto, 86, of Honolulu, a retired self-employed beautician doing business as La Rose Beauty Shop, died. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Nelson and Glenn; daughters Naomi Endow, Amy Tamashiro and Millie Yoshimoto; brother Jack T. Oniwa; seven grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 March 2011]

**Yoshimoto, Noboru "John",** *Aug. 30, 2011* Noboru "John" Yoshimoto, 84, of Kaneohe, a retired planner and estimator at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and an Army veteran, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Dorothy, son Emerick, daughter Sandra Langer, sister Mae Tsutsumi, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Yoshimura, Charles Iwao,** *March 5, 2011* Charles Iwao Yoshimura, 96, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Dredging Construction Co. carpenter, died at home. He was born in Wailua, Kauai. He is survived by wife Ruby, son Michael, daughters Shirley Yoshimura and Diane Beirne, brothers Satoshi and Teruo, four grandchildren, six greatgrandchildren and a greatgreat grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2011]

**Yoshimura, Elsie Kaoru,** *Jan. 27, 2011* Elsie Kaoru Yoshimura, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Sears salesclerk, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Donn; daughter Lois; brother Edwin Shirabe; sisters Rose Hirata, Katherine Shirabe, Helen Chong and Annie Malama; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 February 2011]

**Yoshimura**, **Helen Kiyoko**, *Sept. 28*, *2011* Helen Kiyoko Yoshimura, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Food Pantry cashier, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Gail C. Koki and Barbara F. Kuwahara; brother James Horikami; sisters Winifred Fujihara, Betsy Yokoe and Katherine Mar; four grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 October 2011]

**Yoshimura, Noreen Misae,** *June 1, 2011* Noreen Misae Yoshimura, 59, of Honolulu died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by mother Norma N.; brothers Gary R., Derrick I. and Eric I.; and sister Lori S. Miyake. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Yoshimura, Ruby Aiko Katayama,** *Sept. 6, 2011* Ruby Aiko Katayama Yoshimura, 89, of Honolulu, a Sears salesclerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hanalei, Kauai. She is survived by son Michael; daughters Shirley Yoshimura and Diane Beirne; brothers Donald, Kenneth and William Takaki; sisters Nancy Kobayashi, Geraldine Katayama and Kathleen Davis; four grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at the cemetery. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 October 2011]

Yoshimura, Samuel Keiji "Sam", Nov. 11, 2011 Samuel Keiji "Sam" Yoshimura, 88, of Mililani, a retired Eastman Kodak of Hawaii film processor and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Wilhelmina "Willie"; sons Newton Yuen and Keith and Lance Yoshimura; daughters May Ogimi and Kuulei Yoshimura; nine grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren and great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2011]

**Yoshimura, Shingo,** *Sept. 23, 2011* Shingo Yoshimura, 86, of Honolulu, a retired electrician and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sons Glenn, Gaylord and Garret; daughter Gwennette; brother Howard; sister Carol Nakamura; and eight grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Yoshimura, Shizue,** *Oct.* 12, 2011 Shizue Yoshimura, 98, of Honolulu, a retired nurse, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Nancy Ishikawa Weisner, sister Chizuko Kawatani, three grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Yoshimura, Yoshio,** *Feb.* 7, 2011 Yoshio Yoshimura, 90, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Accounting and General Services maintenance manager and an Army veteran, died in Hale Ho Aloha. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Helen, daughters Gail Koki and Barbara Kuwahara, sister Kimiko Hayashi, four grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2011]

**Yoshino, Galen John Katsuyoshi,** *May 4, 2011* Galen John Katsuyoshi Yoshino, 47, of Waipahu, a Times Super Market assistant produce manager, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Katsuichi and sister Jasmine N.Y. Domingo. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3:30 p.m. Inurnment: 11 a.m. Saturday at Honolulu Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Yoshino, Laine Kimi,** *June 6, 2011* Laine Kimi Yoshino, 39, of Aiea, a Food Solution administrative assistant, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Kelsey

Asuncion, mother Lillian and companion Darryl Vescaino. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Yoshioka, Akiyo,** *May 21, 2011* Akiyo "Aki" Yoshioka, 80, of Honolulu, a retired tour coordinator at Jet Tour, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kumamoto-Ken, Japan. She is survived by daughters Satsuki Matsuhashi, and Susan M. and Barbara J. Thompson; sister Fukiko Habu; six grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Scattering of ashes: 9 a.m. Saturday at Waikiki Beach fronting Hyatt Regency Hotel. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Yoshioka, Ishio,** *Jan. 9, 2011* Ishio Yoshioka, 101, of Waialua, a retired Waialua Sugar Co. employee, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by sons Stanley and Donald, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**Yoshioka, Tadami,** *Jan. 24, 2011* Tadami Yoshioka, 84, of Honolulu, a Harders Co. warehouse manager and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born on Kauai. He is survived by wife Sumie; brothers Seichi, Stanley and George; and sister Grace H. Masaki. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 February 2011]

Yoshitake, Shigeyuki, *Dec. 23, 2010* Shigeyuki Yoshitake, 88, of Honolulu, a state Department of Labor retiree and Army veteran who was a member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Company E, and served in World War II, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Gail F. Tomita and Linda E. Kumasaki; brothers Tamishige, Yasushi and Kazuharu; sisters Kikue Yahata and Saeko Yoshida; caregivers Luz and July Vea; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

**Yoshitomi, Sachiko,** *Feb. 20, 2011* Sachiko Yoshitomi, 72, of Hilo, a Pacific Mac Nut Co. retiree, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Tokyo. She is survived by son Ken, daughter Jule Behr, brothers Shinya and Takashi Osa, and two grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2011]

Yoshizaki, Matsuno "Matsi", *Aug. 26, 2011* Matsuno "Matsi" Yoshizaki, 84, of Honolulu, formerly of Honaunau, Hawaii, a retired cafeteria manager, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in South Kona. She is survived by companion Henry Asahina; and sisters Takeno Tsukahara, Umeno Shiozaki, Mieno Yoshizaki and Toshie Hanato. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2011]

**Yoshizawa, Fumie,** Feb. 13, 2011 Fumie Yoshizawa, 89, of Kahului, a retired First Hawaiian Bank teller, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son Glen, daughters May Lyau and Elli Funakoshi, brother Robert M. Nagata, seven grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Kahului Hongwanji

Mission. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 February 2011]

**Yoshizumi, Herbert,** *May 18, 2011* Herbert Satoru "Sat" Yoshizumi, 79, of Hilo, a Hawaii Planning Mill retiree and an Army Reserve master sergeant and Army veteran who served in the Korean and Vietnam wars, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Jenny, sons Neil and Kent, daughter Kim Sonson, brother Robert and five grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Committal services: 9 a.m. Monday at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Yoshizumi, Lily M.,** *Sept.* 29, 2011 Lily M. Yoshizumi, 71, of Monterey Park, Calif., died. She was born in Makawao, Maui. She is survived by husband Harold; son Dean; daughter Terri Shundo; brother Hideo Koike; sisters Ruth Sato, Masayuki Koike, Charlotte Steffens, Christine Lane and Gloria Malunao; and five grandchildren. Services to be held in Rosemead, Calif. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 October 2011]

Yotama, Estella, *July 16, 2011* Estella Yotama, 39, of Ewa Beach, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Majuro, Marshall Islands. She is survived by husband Daniel Francis K.K. Kekuewa; sons John and Tinilau Alfred, Micka White and James, Shane and Ekolu Kekuewa; daughters January and April Kekuewa; father Katoli; brothers Hele, Yotama and Luka; sisters Faaiuso, Eotutu Binejao, Cathleen Joel and NeleenPejang; and a grandchild. Visitation:9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waipahu Stake Center. Services:11 a.m. Cremation to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2011]

**Yotsuya, Ellen Sueko,** *May 26, 2011* Ellen Sueko Yotsuya, 84, of Kailua, a retired state registered nurse at Maluhia Hospital, died. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sister Mitsuko Umetsu and numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2011]

**Youn, Alexander,** *Feb. 5, 2011* Alexander Youn, 97, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired Hawaiian Fruit Packers supervisor, died at home. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by sons Alex, Gilmore, Avery and James; daughters Lolita Gefroh, Alexis Niiyama, Avis Tom and Healani Youn, brother Antone; sisters Mary Kerr, Dolores Keliikipi and Therese Youn; 19 grandchildren; and 19 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. next Saturday at Borthwick Kauai Mortuary, Koloa. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 February 2011]

Young, Abraham Hamm, *Nov. 20, 2011* Abraham Hamm Young, 85, of Aiea, a retired Hawaiian Telephone planning engineer and Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Lynette Fonseca-Young, Luana Dean and Malia Young; brother Joseph; eight grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waikalua Chapel, in Kaneohe. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial to follow at the Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 December 2011]

Young, Aurora, Oct. 24, 2011 Aurora Young, 78, of Kahului, a retired cashier at Takamiya Market, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by daughters Priscilla E. Veilleux, Deborah D'Anna, Charlene Aperto, Blanche Taheny, and Bernice and Gwendolyn Erece; sister Rosaline Kubota; 28 grandchildren; 24 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Door of Faith Church, Wailuku. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 October 2011]

**Young, Catalina Navarro,** *Dec. 23, 2010* Catalina Navarro Young, 84, of Mililani, a retired teacher for the state, died in Mililani. She was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. She is survived by son George; daughters Susan Young, Teresa Trees and Dorothy Hu; brother Manuel Navarro; sisters Phyllis Juarez and Rosita Navarro; a grandchild; and a great-grandchild. Services: 11 a.m. Friday at Schofield Post Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Young, Clarice Kum Sui,** *Sept.* 18, 2011 Clarice Kum Sui Young, 96, of Honolulu died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Dennis, Michael and Nicholas; daughter Colette; brother Harold Lau; sisters Margaret Yuen and Hester Goforth; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 September 2011]

**Young, Clifford Fai,** *May 15, 2011* Clifford Fai Young, 93, of Honolulu, a retired architect doing business as Clifford F. Young Associates and a retired Army lieutenant colonel, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Laura; sons Terrence and Colin; daughters Neysa and Elsie Young, and Celia Kaucic; and six grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to St. Peter's Episcopal Church and The Contemporary Museum. No flowers. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Young, Clifford Fai,** *May 15, 2011* Clifford Fai Young, 93, of Honolulu, a retired architect doing business as Clifford F. Young Associates and a retired Army lieutenant colonel, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Laura; sons Terrence and Colin; daughters Neysa and Elise Young, and Celia Kaucic; and six grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. Donations suggested to St. Peter's Episcopal Church and The Contemporary Museum. Incorrect information in an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 June 2011]

**Young, Danny Chan Hing,** *Aug.* 6, 2011 Danny Chan Hing Young, 82, of Pearl City, a retired architectural draftsman and an Army veteran, died in Aiea. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by wife Janet, sons Robert and Tracy, daughters Elaine Nakamura and Lisa Ikeda, brothers Samuel and Wai Hing, and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Young, Dorothy C.,** *Jan.* 15, 2011 Dorothy C. Young, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Maunawili Elementary School teacher, died at home. She was born in San Francisco. She is survived by sons Brian and Emmett; daughters Bernadette Lau, Nathalie Lee and Leonora Wong; brothers

John and David Crawford; sister Mary Yonze, Jean Crawford and Odetta Zetabracher; and caregiver Benilda Sagabaen. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

**Young, Edward James,** *Sept. 19, 2011* Edward James Young, 73, of Waipahu, a salesman of radio station equipment and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Wilkinsburg, Pa. He is survived by wife Kay C., son Edward J., daughter Lisa Bilgrave and three grandchildren. Committal services: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 October 2011]

Young, Emily Charlotte Tom, Sept. 30, 2011 Emily Charlotte Tom Young, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Kapalama Elementary School kindergarten teacher, died at home. She was born in Waikapu, Maui. She is survived by husband Donald H.B.; sons Glenn, Bruce and Keith; daughter Lorie; sister Lillian Chou; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:15 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Graveside services: 10:30 a.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Additional visitation: noon at Community Church of Honolulu. Services: 1 p.m. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to the American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011]

**Young, George Mun Cheong,** *Jan.* 29, 2011 George Mun Cheong Young, 94, of Mililani, a retired Navy dock supervisor and City Mill employee, died in Honolulu. He was born in China. He is survived by wife Phyllis; son Etmun; daughters Dolynn Dusterdeck, Lori Ajifu and Lyla Dang; and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 February 2011]

**Young, George Yau Hook,** *Jan. 14, 2011* George Yau Hook Young, 87, of Kaneohe, a retired Honolulu policeman and an Army veteran, died on Maui. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Walter Rego; daughters Lani Burnett, Georgie Asinsin, Primrose S. Fong and Pamela Young; brother Charles Burrows; sisters Pearl Robello, Kaipo Cunha and Hinano Campton; 18 grandchildren; and 36 great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Thursday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 February 2011]

**Young, George Yau Hook,** *Jan. 14, 2011* George Yau Hook Young, 87, of Kaneohe, a retired Honolulu police officer and an Army veteran, died on Maui. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Walter Rego; daughters Lani Burnett, Georgie Asinsin, Primrose Sam Fong and Pamela Young; brother Charles Burrows; sisters Pearl Robello, Kaipo Cunha and Hinano Campton; 18 grandchildren; and 36 great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Thursday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

Young, Helen Heong Lin, *March 25, 2011* Helen Heong Lin Young, 93, of Honolulu, a retired Chun Hoon Supermarket cashier, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Clifford; daughters Sophie Chong, Patricia Young-Lau and Charlene Young; brother Richard Liu; sisters Margaret Loo and Violet Chun; six grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2011]

Young, Helen Moehaulani Dulcie Kapahua, *May 7, 2011* Helen Moehaulani Dulcie Kapahua Young, 79, of Waipahu, a retired Kalihi-Uka Elementary School cafeteria cook, died in Waipahu. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Patrick A., daughter Patricia Young-Spivak, brothers Alvin and Reynold Kapahua, sister Audrey Antonio, five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Graveside services: 11:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**Young, Jack D.,** *Sept. 4, 2011* Jack D. Young, also known as Duong To, 79, of Kapolei, a retired Young Brothers journeyman marine electrician, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by sons Edgar and Robert; daughters Helen, Jenny, Mae and Bessie; one brother; and 10 grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary, makai chapel. Chinese Buddhist services: 12:15 p.m. Private inurnment of ashes to be held at a later date. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**Young, James Edward,** *Oct. 22, 2011* James Edward Young, 89, of Kailua, a Chevron Shipping retiree and a Navy veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Healdsburg, Calif. He is survived by wife Joyce; son Richard; daughter Patti Cook; stepbrothers William, Benjamin and Thomas McCutchan; hanai brother David Harmeson; and three grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11:30 a.m. Sunday at Christ Church Uniting, 1300 Kailua Road. Scattering of ashes at sea at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

**Young, Janice Louise,** *May 20, 2011* Janice Louise Young, 69, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a city bus driver, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Eddie Boy; sons Edward Jr., Frederick and Asa; daughters Uilani Kam, Edwina Young-Wong Yuen and Jandy Cox; brother Andrew Kipapa; 17 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. today at Sheraton Keauhou Bay Resort & Spa. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Young, Marvin Kwock Quon,** *May 19, 2011* Marvin Kwock Quon Young, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Base patrolman and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Daisy, son Jonathan, daughter Susan Pali, stepsons William and Marvin Kam, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2011]

**Young, Meredith L.,** *April 11, 2011* Meredith L. Young, 79, of Beaverton, Ore., a travel agent, died in Portland, Ore. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Kim Higgins and Judi Schmidt, and four grandchildren. Celebration of life in Oregon. Donations suggested to Multiple Sclerosis Society of Portland, Ore. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 April 2011]

**Young, Ming Chung,** *April 30, 2011* Ming Chung Young, 87, of Kailua, an Air Force veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Guangdong, China. He is survived by daughters Carol L.H. Young, Alisa Matsuoka and Jackie Sanehira; seven grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. June 4 at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Taoist services. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 May 2011]

**Young, Raymond Jun Chong,** *Sept.* 8, 2011 Raymond Jun Chong Young, 73, of Honolulu, a retired Jack Endo Electric Inc. electrician and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Clement and William, and sister Helen Ing. Graveside services: 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2011]

**Young, Raymond Kau Kin,** *Feb.* 9, 2011 Raymond Kau Kin Young, 84, of Honolulu, a retired stockbroker and an Army veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mew Lan; sons Randall, Rodney and Bradley; daughter Lynette Young-Pak; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 12:45 p.m. next Saturday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha or casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Young, Virginia Chee,** *June 28, 2011* Virginia Chee Young, 81, of Honolulu, an educator and mentor to recent immigrants, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Lynda S. and numerous nephews and nieces. Services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Community Church of Honolulu. Private Inurnment. Casual attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to University of Hawaii Foundation, P.O. Box 11270, Honolulu, HI 96828-0270. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

Young, Walter Son Loy, *March 20, 2011* Walter Son Loy Young, 88, of Waialua, a retired Waialua High School head custodian, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by sons Walter S.L. "Loho" Jr., Timothy and David; daughters Ipolani Kaio and Kammy Leathers; brothers George Fong, and George, Franklin, Chester, Douglas, Michael, Matthew and Melvin Young; sisters Carnation Harvest, Lily Takamori, Molly and Hisako Young, and Charlotte Robertson; 10 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at United Gospel Fellowship Church, 95-061 Waimakua Drive, Mililani. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. next Saturday at the church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 April 2011]

**Young, Wesley Lewis,** *Jan. 24, 2011* Wesley Lewis Young, 88, of Honolulu, a retired reporter at the Honolulu Star-Bulletin and The Honolulu Advertiser, a Honolulu Police Department spokesman and a Navy veteran, will be remembered in services 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Kilohana Methodist Church, 5829 Mahimahi St., Honoulu. He was born in Ellwood City, Pa. He is survived by wife Frances, son Thomas, brothers George and Dick, sister Nancy and a grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at the church. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 February 2011]

**Young, Wing Mung,** *March* 7, 2011 Wing Mung Young, 87, of Mililani, a retired Hawaiian Tel engineer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by sons Carlton and Dexter B.; daughters Lynne A. Morse, Lianna A. McMillan, Cindy Ann Nakea and Kiana Yamashita; 26 grandchildren; and 27 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Newtown Chapel, 98-530 Kaahele St., Aiea. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 March 2011]

**Younker, Wayne Lafayette,** *Dec. 10, 2011* Wayne Lafayette Younker, 91, of Waianae, a retired warehouseman at Barbers Point and a Navy veteran, died at home. He was born in Illinois. He is survived by son Wayne G., 11 grandchildren, nine great-grandchildren and 11 great-great-grandchildren. Scattering of ashes to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Younker, Wayne Lafayette,** *Dec.* 10, 2011 Wayne Lafayette Younker, 91, of Waianae, a Navy veteran and a retired warehouseman at Barbers Point, died at home. He was born in Illinois. He is survived by son Wayne G., brother Len, sister Cora Farris, 11 grandchildren, nine great-grandchildren and 11 great-great-grandchildren. Scattering of ashes to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Yuen, Agnes F.,** *Jan. 23, 2011* Agnes F. "Agie" Yuen, also known as Agnes F. Duffy and Agnes F. Kalama-Mana, 90, of Wahiawa died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons William M. and Ralph Kalama, and Ron Mana; daughters Thelma Kim, Murriel M. Ana, Barbara J. Matias and Kathleen K. Mana; brothers Benjamin, David and James Alvarez; 31 grandchildren; 107 great-grandchildren; and 58 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Graveside services: 11 a.m. at the park cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 January 2011]

**Yuen, Alverna U.Y.K.,** *April 17, 2011* Alverna U.Y.K. Yuen, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Brewer Environmental Industries secretary, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Kenneth D.H.; sons Kevin, Chris, Kent and Kenn; brother Alexander Ho; sisters Audrey Vance and Alexa Hashimoto; and seven grandchildren. Mass: 3:30 p.m. Friday at Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Celebration of life: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 8:30 a.m. May 2 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

Yuen, Beatrice Kum Sun, *April 24, 2011* Beatrice Kum Sun Yuen, 96, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Sandra Yonesaki, Sharon Yanagi and Barbara Hashimoto; brother Henry D.C. Lum; sister Dorothy Yamamoto; three grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private burial. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2011]

Yuen, Dorothy Lup Tung, *July 25, 2011* Dorothy Lup Tung "Dot" Yuen, 85, of Honolulu, a retired First Insurance Co. file clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Walter H.S. and daughterJanna. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Committal: 11:30 a.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual or Aloha attire. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.BorthwickOahu.com">www.BorthwickOahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Yuen, Elsie Yaeko**, *Oct. 31*, *2011* Elsie Yaeko Yuen, 71, of Honolulu died. She was born in Wai mea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Clifford, daughters Terri Fujii and Elyse Oshimo, mother Doris T. Kaneshiro, sisters Jean Oshiro and Frances Yamamoto, and two grandchildren.

Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Yuen, Fanny Mee Kin Lum,** *April 2, 2011* Fanny Mee Kin Lum Yuen, 85, of Honolulu, a teacher and retail sales employee, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Gwenald "Grant" and Gwenson, daughter Sylvia Louie and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at United Church of Christ, Judd Street. Services: 11 a.m. Private burial. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 April 2011]

**Yuen, Margaret L.,** *Oct. 9, 2011* Margaret L. Yuen, 98, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Oren, Joseph and Kevin; daughters Lynette Ching, Laureen Baker and Kathryn Yuen; brother Harold Lau; sister Hester Goforth; and 13 grandchildren. Visitation: noon Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 1:30 p.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011]

**Yuen, Patrick A.,** *June 20, 2011* Patrick A. Yuen, 49, of Pearl City died. He was born in Honolulu. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Yuen, Sau Ying,** *July 28, 2011* Sau Ying Yuen, 91, of Aiea died in Honolulu. She was born in Shuntak, China. She is survived by husband Dai Hoi; sons Stephen and David; daughters Ivy Villanueva, Cindy Wong and Shirley Lee; six sisters; 10 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Taoist services to follow. Burial: noon at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Yuen, Woon Leung,** *June 4, 2011* Woon Leung Yuen, 87, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Maluhia Nursing Home. She was born in Canton, China. She is survived by sons Lun Fat, Lun Shun, Tim and Cheung Fat; daughters Feng Yee Hung Yuen, Lai Kiu Ip and Christine Mak; 21 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2011]

**Yuen, Yvonne Marie,** *Jan. 5, 2011* Yvonne Marie Yuen, 68, of Honolulu, a retired Laura Morgan Preschool teacher's aide, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Franz H., daughter Roma Y. Cadinha, brothers James and Philip Passion, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Yugawa, Shizumi M.,** *Jan.* 27, 2011 Shizumi M. Yugawa, 83, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a retired Central Pacific Bank employee, died at home. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Megumi, son Elton, daughter Thal Critchfield and sister Jean Nakamoto. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 February 2011]

**Yuh, Howard Ho Choon,** *Dec. 16, 2010* Howard Ho Choon Yuh, 88, of Honolulu, an executive director of the state Commission on Children and Youth and an Army veteran who served with the 298th Infantry, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Beatrice C., sons Gerald H. and Rodney A., daughter Lynette Campbell, brothers Larry and Raymond, sister Ella Hong and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Yui, Kaname,** *May 30, 2011* Kaname Yui, 92, of Honolulu, a Bishop Trust Co. Ltd. retiree and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 100th Battalion, Company A, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by a nephew and three nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 June 2011]

**Yung, Kam Hong,** *Jan.* 17, 2011 Kam Hong Yung, 91, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in China. She is survived by son Gerald; daughters York Seu Lau, Laura Matsumoto, Shelley Yano and Sandra Yung; eight grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

**Yuriko, Kanzaki, Patsy,** *July 11, 2011* Patsy Yuriko Kanzaki, 84, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. government Department of the Army clerk at Fort Shafter, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Clayton M., daughters Raynette S. Gomoto and Shanon N. Miho, sister Sadie S. Inouye and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]